
 
 

 

 
DELIVERED VIA EMAIL ONLY 

 
April 22, 2022 

 
Scott Thayer, EdD  

Interim President 
San Bernardino Valley College 

 
Yolanda Simental, MSN, RN, CNS, CNE 

Associate Dean of Health Science/Nursing Director 
San Bernardino Valley College 
701 South Mount Vernon Avenue 

San Bernardino, CA 92410 
 

Dear Dr. Thayer and Ms. Simental: 
 

This letter is formal notification of the action taken by the Accreditation 
Commission for Education in Nursing (ACEN) at its meeting in March 2022. 

The Board of Commissioners granted continuing accreditation with conditions 
for two years to the associate nursing program and requested that a Follow-Up 

Report be submitted by October 15, 2023, as the program is in non-compliance 
with Standard 4 Curriculum and Standard 6 Outcomes. If the Board grants 

continuing accreditation following the review of the Follow-Up Report, the next 
evaluation visit will be scheduled for Fall 2029. Please see ACEN Policy #9 

Disclosure of Information About an Accredited Program for the required 
disclosure statement regarding this decision that must be made to all current 

and prospective students within seven business days of this letter. 
 
Deliberations centered on the materials available to the Board from this 

accreditation review process and the recommendation for accreditation 
proposed by the peer evaluators on the site visit team and the Evaluation 

Review Panel. 
 

The Board identified the following: 
 

Evidence of Non-Compliance 
Standard 4 Curriculum, Criteria 4.2 and 4.7 

• There is a lack of evidence that the end-of-program student learning 
outcomes are used to organize the curriculum, guide the delivery of 
instruction, and direct learning activities. 

• There is a lack of evidence that there is progression in the course 

student learning outcomes/course objectives throughout the 

curriculum in support of the end-of-program student learning 

outcomes. 

• There is a lack of evidence that evaluation methodologies measure the 
achievement of the end-of-program student learning outcomes. 

Standard 6 Outcomes, Criterion 6.1 

• There is a lack of evidence that there is ongoing assessment of the 
extent to which students attain the end-of-program student learning 

outcomes. 
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Evidence of Non-Compliance (continued) 
Standard 6 Outcomes, Criterion 6.1 

• There is a lack of evidence that assessment data are consistently analyzed and used in program 
decision-making for the maintenance and improvement of students' attainment of the end-of-

program student learning outcomes. 
 
Areas Needing Development 

Standard 1 Mission and Administrative Capacity, Criterion 1.3 

• Ensure that data from the assessment of end-of-program student learning outcomes are shared with 

the communities of interest. 
Standard 2 Faculty and Staff, Criteria 2.1, 2.2, and 2.6 

• Ensure that all full-time faculty health requirements are current. 

• Ensure that all part-time faculty health requirements are current. 

• Ensure the faculty maintain expertise in their areas of responsibility and their performance reflects 
scholarship. 

Standard 3 Students, Criterion 3.5 

• Ensure student health records are maintained in compliance with the policies of the governing 
organization and state and federal guidelines. 

Standard 6 Outcomes, Criteria 6.3 and 6.4 

• Ensure the assessment method (calculation) for program completion includes all students who begin 
on the first day of the first nursing course for each program option and complete the program 

option on time. 

• Ensure the assessment methods for job placement result in meaningful data and make attempts to 
contact all graduates. 

 
A Follow-Up Report requires the nursing program to demonstrate compliance with all Criteria in only the 

Standard(s) with which the program was found to be in non-compliance. The Follow-Up Report for the 
associate nursing program is to address Standard 4 Curriculum and Standard 6 Outcomes. 

 
Please note that ACEN policy stipulates that a nursing program must demonstrate compliance within a 
maximum of two years after being placed on continuing accreditation with conditions by the Board. If 

compliance is not evident at the end of the maximum two-year monitoring period, the program must be 
denied continuing accreditation and removed from the list of accredited programs, unless the program can 

make its case for continuing accreditation for good cause. Please refer to ACEN Policy #4 Types of 
Commission Actions for additional information. 

 
In closing, the ACEN commends the flexibility, courage, and resiliency demonstrated by nursing program 

faculty and leaders, and their institutional colleagues during the global pandemic. The ACEN would like to 
offer a note of thanks for maintaining high standards while providing outstanding support to the students and 

your communities.  
 

If you have questions about this action or about ACEN policies and procedures, please contact me. 
 

Sincerely, 
 

 
 
 

Marsal P. Stoll, EdD, MSN 
Chief Executive Officer 


